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As Filed
AUTHOR'S / SPONSOR'S STATEMENT OF INTENT
The American Community Survey by the United States Census Bureau estimated the 2005 population of El Paso County as 708,319, an increase from 679,622 gathered by the 2000 census and 591,610 in the 1990 census.  Due to this considerable increase in population, El Paso County is in need of two new county criminal courts at law.  Additionally, El Paso expects more than 20,000 soldiers and more than 65,000 family members as a result of BRAC (base realignment and closure) actions.  This immediate and large population increase may lead to an increase in criminal cases, and further strain the courts ability to manage the vast number of criminal cases.
As proposed, S.B. 2024 adds two additional county criminal courts at law in El Paso, County Criminal Courts at Law No. 3 and No. 4.
RULEMAKING AUTHORITY

This bill does not expressly grant any additional rulemaking authority to any state officer, institution, or agency.
SECTION BY SECTION ANALYSIS

SECTION 1.  Amends Section 25.0731(a), Government Code, to include County Criminal Courts at Law No. 3 and No. 4 of El Paso County, Texas, as statutory county courts in El Paso County.
SECTION 2.  Amends Sections 25.0732(y) and (z), Government Code, as follows:
(y) Includes the county criminal courts at law, rather than the County Criminal Courts No. 1 and No. 2.

(z) Includes County Criminal Courts No. 3 and No. 4.

SECTION 3.   Provides that County Criminal Courts at Law No. 3 and No. 4 of El Paso County, Texas, are created September 1, 2007.
SECTION Effective date: September 1, 2007.
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